Mr. Paul O'Boynick, Sport Desk, The Kansas City Star, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Paul:

In our conversation regarding the game of basketball we were convinced that it is impossible to officiate the game properly. I am sending you my ideas which I thought were slightly muddled in this morning's Kansas City Times.

Observe these games from your standpoint and try to visualize the free throw change, which I think would be a swell idea.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Emo. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.